
Greens slam Prime Minister's Brexit
bribe

4 March 2019

Green MEP, Molly Scott Cato, has slammed the government for offering a
‘bribe’ to Brexit voting Labour constituencies while constituencies of loyal
Tory MPs will lose out. The South West MEP says Theresa May’s £1.6bn funding
boost – aimed at Labour’s Midlands and Northern England heartlands – is also
a drop in the ocean compared with around £12bn the country’s poorest areas
currently receive through EU funding. Areas of northern England are being
offered over half a billion pounds through the Stronger Towns Fund, but the
South West region which includes one of the UK’s most deprived
areas, Cornwall, is being offered just £33 million.   

Molly Scott Cato, Brexit spokesperson for the Green Party of England and
Wales, said:

“This new fund is a cynical attempt by Theresa May to bribe Labour MPs to
support her dodgy Brexit deal. I hope Labour MPs in the constituencies being
targeted by the government will recognise the money being offered is
politically motivated, will not make up for years of crushing austerity and
are loose change compared to funds that will be lost if we leave the European
Union. EU funds are worth around £6bn to England and around £12bn to the
whole of the UK, with Wales and the South West the two regions receiving the
highest allocations between 2014-2020.

“Furthermore, those areas such as the South West that suffer from an over
representation of loyal Tory MPs will miss out as they don’t need a bung to
be persuaded to back Brexit. So not only will my South West constituents miss
out on this pot of money, more significantly they are set to lose millions in
EU funding that has been awarded to projects which boost industrial
innovation and support rural infrastructure.

“Cornwall in particular has received almost half a billion euros from the EU
in the current funding round. The government promised to replace this with a
Shared Prosperity Fund but more than two years on and with just four weeks
until we are due to leave the EU we have no more detail than those three
words.
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“The EU is often accused of being undemocratic, but EU funding comes free of
any political motive; it is arrived at through a formula which identifies
where in Europe the need is greatest. By comparison, the Tories are playing
politics with people’s lives, using bribery in a hugely undemocratic attempt
to shore up their rotten Brexit disaster.”   
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Lambeth Council accused of covering up
air pollution crisis

28 February 2019

Lambeth Labour has been accused of “covering up” the borough’s deadly air
pollution crisis after it failed to monitor one of Britain’s most polluted
roads.

Air pollution has gone unchecked in Brixton Road, London, for six months
since the street’s monitor broke in August 2018. [1]

Lambeth Green Party has criticised the council for failing to put an interim
system in place, saying it is “choking its residents” by leaving air
pollution unchecked.

Brixton Road is one of Britain’s most polluted streets. Last year air
pollution in Brixton Road broke annual limits by January 30, a slight
improvement on the decade before when the street always broke annual limits
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within six days. [2]

The last air pollution reading from the Brixton Road monitor was recorded on
29 August 2018. [3] Lambeth Greens have repeatedly urged Lambeth Council to
fix the monitor as a matter of urgency, and to use a temporary monitor until
the permanent one is fixed.

In September 2018 Lambeth councillor Pete Elliott asked the council why the
monitor had been offline. Cllr Elliott followed this up in October 2018 when
he asked the council to ensure pollution continued to be measured while the
monitor was broken. [4]

These questions were repeated in November 2018 and January 2019. To date, no
timeline has been given for when the monitor will be repaired and monitoring
can recommence.

In response to a question from Green Party London Assembly member Caroline
Russell, the Mayor of London confirmed the Brixton Road monitor became water
damaged in August 2018 and said it was expected to be repaired by the end of
January this year. [5]

Cllr Jonathan Bartley, co-leader of the Green Party and leader of the Green
opposition on Lambeth Council, said:

“Lambeth Labour is covering up a deadly air pollution crisis. The council is
choking its citizens and putting lives at risk by leaving air pollution in
one of Britain’s dirtiest streets unchecked. It is unforgivable that
pollution levels aren’t being measured, with no temporary systems in place
pending repair of the permanent system.

“Greens in Lambeth have continuously raised this with the council and have
been fobbed off every time. Everyone has the right to breathe clean air, but
we simply can’t tackle air pollution effectively if we fail to measure it.
Lambeth Council must install a temporary air pollution monitor in Brixton
Road immediately, and fix the permanent one as a matter of urgency.

“There are basic steps Lambeth Council can take to clean up our air and make
the borough a healthier place to live and work. As a start we need to see
tougher measures on vehicle engine idling, an end to waste incineration,
incentives for businesses to use environmentally friendly methods, and proper
no-drop off zones around schools. Nationally we desperately need the
Government to back a new Clean Air Act fit for the 21st century.”

Green peer Jenny Jones introduced the bill to the House of Lords in July last
year – the 70th anniversary of the first Clean Air Act. [6]

Notes:

1. https://www.london.gov.uk/questions/2019/0251

2.
https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2018/jan/30/london-reaches-legal-air-poll
ution-limit-just-one-month-into-the-new-year
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3.  

https://www.londonair.org.uk/london/asp/publicbulletin.asp?region=0&site=LB4&
bulletin=daily&bulletindate=29/08/2018&la_id=&postcode=&level=All&MapType=Goo
gle&VenueCode=

https://www.london.gov.uk/questions/2019/0251

4.

https://lambeth.greenparty.org.uk/news/2019/01/18/lambeth-council-slammed-ove
r-failure-to-act-on-air-pollution/

5. https://www.london.gov.uk/questions/2019/0251

6. https://jennyjones.org/2018/07/04/clean-air-human-rights-bill-launch/
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Green Party responds to record
breaking February temperatures

25 February 2019

Responding to reports from the Met Office that temperatures today surpassed
20 degrees for the first time on record, Green Party MP Caroline Lucas said:

“I like spending an afternoon in the sunshine as much as anyone, but it’s
impossible to shake the feeling that this isn’t right. After last year’s
unprecedented global heatwave and last month’s deadly temperatures in
Australia, our baseline perception of what’s normal is shifting.

“We are living through climate breakdown – and instead of taking urgent
action, ministers carry on as if nothing has changed. The Government must
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wake up to this crisis, urgently declare a climate emergency and introduce a
Green New Deal to provide a green job to everyone who wants one and transform
our economy to prevent climate catastrophe.”
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Greens win climate emergency
declarations from 27 councils

25 February 2019

Green action across Britain has pushed 27 councils to declare a climate
emergency creating a mechanism to hold local authorities to gold standard
climate action.

The Green Party launched the campaign, which aims to see every council in
England and Wales declare a climate emergency, in response to the UN’s
warning we have until 2030 to take positive action limit climate catastrophe
[1].

With the Government in Westminster failing to take the action needed to meet
the scale of this challenge, Green Party councillors and members are stepping
up to take local action to curb climate breakdown.

Motions calling for councils to declare a climate emergency have been passed
on 25 principal authorities across England and Wales [2], with many speeding
up commitments to go carbon neutral. Climate emergencies have also been
declared on 10 parish or town councils [3].

Bristol City Council was the first principal authority to declare a climate
emergency in November 2018 [4], with Cambridge City Council becoming the 25th
on Thursday 21 February.

Green London Assembly member Caroline Russell has also pushed the Mayor of
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London to declare a climate emergency after winning support from the London
Assembly to go carbon zero by 2030 [5].

Jonathan Bartley, co-leader of the Green Party who won a climate emergency
declaration from Lambeth Council where he is a councillor [6], said:

“Greens are setting the gold standard on climate action. The local people
stepping up to lead where the Government has failed on climate action, are a
source of hope for us all. The UN has made clear we have a limited window of
opportunity before 2030 to limit climate breakdown, but the Government is
twiddling its thumbs. I am incredibly proud of all Green Party councillors
and members taking real climate action – it’s time for Westminster to follow
our example.”

Notes:

1.https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2018/oct/08/global-warming-must-not
-exceed-15c-warns-landmark-un-report

2. Principal authorities which have passed a motion declaring a climate
emergency:

Bradford City

Brighton and Hove U.B.C.

Bristol City

Calderdale

Cambridge City Council

Cheltenham

Cornwall Council

Enfield

Forest of Dean D.C.

Hastings Borough

Kirklees M.B.C.

Lambeth L.B.C.

Lancaster City Council

Lewes D.C.

Liverpool City Council

Manchester City
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Milton Keynes

North Somerset Unitary

Nottingham

Oxford City

Reigate and Banstead B.C.

Richmond

Saint Albans City

Scarborough B.C.

Shropshire Unitary

Stroud DC

Trafford M.B.C

3.  Parish and town councils which have passed a motion declaring a climate
emergency:

Alnwick town council

Frome town council

Glastonbury town council

Ladock parish council

Langport town Council

Machynlleth town council

Oswestry town council

Stithians parish council

Stroud town council

Totnes town council

4.
https://www.bristolpost.co.uk/news/bristol-news/bristol-climate-emergency-car
bon-neutral-2219477

5.  https://www.london.gov.uk/press-releases/assembly/call-on-mayor-to-declar
e-climate-emergency

6.
https://lambeth.greenparty.org.uk/news/2019/01/23/greens-declare-a-climate-em
ergency-and-bring-borough%E2%80%99s-co2-emissions-target-forward-to-2030/
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Green MEPs arrested for protesting
nuclear weapons

20 February 2019

 

* Molly Scott Cato one of three Green MEPs arrested for breaking into Belgian
military airbase to protest stockpiling of American B61 nuclear bombs

* Sian Berry, co-leader of the Green Party, said: “These Green MEPs will be
found on the right side of history for the principled actions they have
taken”

Molly Scott Cato, Green Party MEP for the South West, is one of three MEPs
arrested after breaking into a Belgian military airbase to protest against
its stockpiling of American B61 nuclear bombs.

The MEPs scaled the perimeter fence and blocked the runway holding a large
banner which read: “Europe free of nuclear weapons.”

The MEPs are currently being held and questioned in a local police station.
They are likely to be released later today.  [1]

Sian Berry AM, co-leader of the Green Party, said:

“We stand in full solidarity with our brilliant MEP Molly and her Green
colleagues who have been arrested for taking a stand against nuclear weapons.

“These bombs have the potential to kill millions of people. They make us less
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safe, are obsolete in modern warfare and are a colossal waste of money. It is
only right all US nuclear weapons are removed from Europe.

“Greens are never afraid to put their bodies on the line for what is right.
These Green MEPs will be found on the right side of history for the
principled actions they have taken.”

Ahead of the protest, Molly Scott Cato MEP said:

“Our action is intended to challenge EU countries to remove US nuclear
weapons from European soil. Each B61 bomb is 23 times more powerful than the
bomb that devastated Hiroshima. These apocalyptic weapons should find no home
in Europe.

“We demand that Europe’s nuclear nations immediately sign up to the landmark
global Treaty on the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons and begin the process of
decommissioning their nuclear arsenals.

“Nuclear weapons are obsolete in an era of asymmetric warfare and cyber
warfare and have no place in a European defence policy for the 21st century.
Britain and France have ignored their obligations under the Treaty on the
Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons for far too long.”

ENDS.

For more information contact: press@greenparty.org.uk / 0203 691 9401

Notes:
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